
Town Manager’s Update 
April 27, 2017

 
 
Announcements 
  

• National Drug Take Back day is this Saturday, April 29th.  If you need to discard any of your old 
medications, please take advantage of our drug box in the main lobby from 10 AM to 2 PM. 
 

• The Town of Merrimack, Parks & Recreation Department and the Friends of the Merrimack 
Dog Park cordially invite you to join us on Saturday, May 6th at 11:00 am to officially celebrate 
the opening of the new Dog Park at Wasserman Park with a ribbon cutting ceremony. With the 
warmer weather here, we wanted to invite the community out for an official grand opening 
ceremony. May 6th was chosen to coincide with PetSafe's National Dog Park Day, which is held 
on the first Saturday in May each year. The rain date for the event is May 13th.  

• We have a few remaining compost bins and rain barrels available at the Transfer Station – first 
come, first serve.  The compost bins are $50 and the rain barrels are $65. 
 

• The Transfer Station’s extended hours will begin on Thursday, May 11th.  The Transfer Station 
will remain open until 7:00 PM every Thursday and will run through Thursday, September 7th. 

 
Town Manager’s Report 
 

• Town-wide street sweeping began on April 17.  Work is expected to be completed by the end of 
May.  A zone map and listing of progress can be seen on the Highway Division web page. 
 

• The Highway Division has been busy repairing potholes around Town.  If you see one, please 
report it to us at 423-8551. 
 

• All athletic fields are now open for recreation use. 
 

• Police would like for the patience and cooperation of the public during the annual MYA 
Baseball parade this Friday, the 28th from Town Hall to Bise Field (Kids Kove / MYA). There 
will be a minor delay to travel along DW Highway in this area between 5:30 and 6:00 pm. 

 


